



Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

October 2, 2015

Mr. Rich Nagel General Manager West Basin Municipal Water District 17149 South Avalon Blvd, Suite 210 Carson, CA 90746-1296

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGE TO RESOLUTION R15-009 WEST BASIN MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT'S TEMPORARY 6-WEEK BYPASS OF BRINE FROM EDWARD C. LITTLE WATER RECYCLING PLANT TO HYPERION TREATMENT PLANT'S 1 MILE OUTFALL (NPDES PERMIT NO. CA0063401, CI-7449)

Dear Mr. Nagel:

On July 9, 2015, the Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region (Regional Water Board) adopted the Resolution No. R15-009, which provided requirements for a temporary bypass of the Edward C. Little Water Recycling Plant (ECLWTP) brine to Hyperion Treatment Plant's 1-mile outfall instead of the 5-mile outfall.

In Resolution No. R15-009 for the bypass during the 2015 Hyperion Effluent Header Replacement Project, ECLWTP is directed to collect 24-hour composite samples of ammonia at EFF-01. The sampling method should remain consistent with the grab sampling required in Edward C. Little's Order No. R4-2012-0026 for NPDES CA0063401, which remains in force.

This letter authorizes an administrative change to Resolution No. R15-009 specifying that the sampling type for ammonia during the EPP Project is a grab and not a 24-hour composite.

If you have any questions, please contact Cris Morris at (213) 620-2083 or Elizabeth Erickson at (213) 576-6665.

Sincerely,

Samuel Unger, P.E.,

Executive Officer